

Ms Sarah Cremin, Committee Secretariat, Committee of Public Accounts, Leinster House, Dublin 2, D02 XR20

7th March 2022

By Email Only: PAC@oireachtas.ie

Your Ref: S0767 PAC33

Re: Galway University Foundation CLG, Registered Charity Number: 20038823

Dear Ms Cremin,

Further to your letter of 23rd February 2022, I confirm that following the Charities Regulator's publication of the Inspector's Report into the affairs of Galway University Foundation CLG ("the Charity") in December 2019, our Compliance & Enforcement Unit followed up with the Charity in relation to the Report's findings and conclusions, as is standard practice at the conclusion of all statutory investigations.

Over the following period, required information and assurances were received from the Charity and the file was closed in April 2020.

I trust that the above addresses the matter raised in your letter. However, should you require anything further, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

Helen Martin
Chief Executive